
PMO MISAMIS ORIENTAL/ CAGAYAN DE ORO 
PHILIPPINE PORTS AUTHORITY 

PMO Admin Bldg. 2, Gate 5, Agora Road, Lapasan, Cagayan de Oro City 
 

PORT ADVISORY/BULLETIN/ANNOUCEMENT 
PSD PABA No. 009– 2022 

DATE: 27 June 2022 No. of pages including this page:  
 One (1) page/s 

TO:  All Shipping Lines Companies; Cargo 
Handling Operator, Trucking 
Companies; Marine Section; Terminal 
Operations; Port Police and All 
Others Concerned 

Emails: (None) 

FROM: The Chief Safety Officer 
Email: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph 
OPM Email: moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 
PMO Fax: (088) 856-4667 

Cc:  

SUBJECT: JACK-UP OF CHASSIS AT THE DESIGNATED MARSHALLING AREA 
ATTENTION: if you have received this communication with missing, incomplete, garbled or unreadable pages, please notify us at once 
through Tel (088) 856-1264; Fax: (088) 856-4667; email address: ppapmocdo@ppa.com.ph or moc_psd@ppa.com.ph 

 
MESSAGE: 
 
In the exigency and interest of port security and safety, and to deter the re-occurrence of recorded 
incidents/accidents involving the marshalling or jack-up of container chassis resulting to damage to 
manhole and/or drainage covers, PMO Misamis Oriental/Cagayan de Oro hereby directs the 
drivers/operators of prime movers/Ottawa from the cargo handling service providers, shipping line 
companies (local or on-board), and truck hauling services providers, that the jack-up of container 
chassis shall be at the designated marshalling area, as identified in the cargo location plan and/or 
discussed by the Terminal Operations during the Daily Cargo Pre-planning Meeting.  
 
It shall be the responsibility of the driver/operator to check and ensure that container chassis’ landing 
legs and/or wheels are not positioned on top of a manhole/drainage cover prior to disengaging the 
prime mover/Ottawa from the chassis for jack-up. Moreover, shipping line companies shall be 
responsible to disseminate and ensure compliance of this advisory by their respective on-board 
vessel driver/operators.  
 
 
For proper guidance and compliance 
 
 
 
RYAN P. NALZARO 
 

Noted by: 
 
 
RUBY MARIA O. GUMAPON 
PSD Manager 

 
 
 
 
(Note: This communication has also digitally scanned and transmitted to your official email addresses. Please be advise this 
Office of any changes in said addresses, or of alternative addresses. 

Email Addresses of port users and stakeholders 

 


